
21st July 2017 - Term 3 Week 1 

Congratulations to the under 16s Rugby League team! 

After a big win against Bathurst High in the final of the Tom Kemp Shield, the boys won the shield for                                                                                

the second year in a row. Congratulations boys! 

Jack Kelly, Ryan Manning, Mr Lloyd, Isaac Lettice and Kyran Ah-See proudly returning the shield to Orange High School. 



Year 12 student, Tom Zeylemaker competed with the 

Australia Gold side in the 2017 International Friendship 

Series in Queensland two weeks ago.  

The Friendship Series is a four day tournament that is 

also part of the selection process for Australia’s 2018 

World Championship side. 

Throughout the tournament, Tom allowed one hit 

when he was pitching and didn’t allow any runners to 

score. He had one of the highest batting averages in 

the team and made no errors during the tournament. 

The Australia Gold Side went on to win the entire tour-

nament with the help of the talents of Tom and his fel-

low team mates. 

TOM’S STATS: 

After 9 games (which was all that was played): 

Batting Average=0.529 

Fielding Average=1.000    (No errors) 

Earnt Run Average=0.00                                                                     

(No runs scored when Tom was pitching) 

Scored 9 runs 

On Wednesday, Orange High’s Rugby League Nines 

team participated in a coaching clinic lead by three NRL                   

Development Officer Staff.  

Through a series of drills and activities, the girls learnt 

lots of skills they will need ahead of their first carnival 

this Tuesday in Bathurst. The majority of the girls have 

never played tackle football, so the clinic was to show 

them the correct tackling techniques and give them 

confidence going into the carnival. 
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Welcome back all students, staff and parents for Term 3. I am sure that all students 
have had a safe and relaxing holiday and are ready to come back to school and work to 
the best of their ability. I hope students have read their Semester One reports and  
reflected on the feedback teachers provided. It is important that all students use this 
information to improve their learning in the classroom and to be passionate about 
achieving their potential.  
 
Year 12 have a very busy term. They have reached the final 10 weeks of their school 
lives. I wish them all the best for their study leading up to the Trials, to completing  
major projects and in finalising their performance preparations.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to welcome Miss Lauren Van Beest to the English 
Faculty and we are pleased that she has joined the staff at Orange High School. She 
teaches Stages 4, 5 and 6 parents can meet her at the Parent Teacher Night this term 
on the 31st July. 
 
This term brings exciting opportunities for Years 8 and 10 as they will be able to 
choose elective subjects for their studies next year. Please try to attend the subject 
selection evenings, as they provide students and parents with the information              
required to make these choices. Please call and speak to the Head Teacher                
Administration, Mrs Rogan, if you are unable to attend.  
 
Congratulations to Elijah Smyth who has just been selected in the 2017 NSW           
Combined High Schools Rugby League Development Squad. This achievement has         
Elijah travelling to New Zealand and we wish him all the best.  
 
Congratulations also to Tom Zeylemaker, a talented soft ball player, who competed 
with the Australia Gold Side in the International Friendship Series in Queensland. His 
performance was exceptional with one of the highest batting averages on the team 
and no runs scored when he was pitching. His team fought it out over the four days 
and as a result of their hard work, won the international tournament. This was an 
amazing result for the team and an amazing accomplishment for Tom. 
 
Congratulations our Under 16s Rugby League Team who defeated Bathurst High 
School in the final of the competition late last term. This win secured Orange High 
School the shield for the second year in a row.  
 
This week, Orange High students were invited to perform 
their cultural dance piece at Orange Aboriginal Medical 
Service (OAMS) for various community services. This is a 
small sample of how these students represent Orange High 
in the local community. Congratulations to all students 
who performed and Jacob Sutherland for his help.  
 
To conclude, I would like to end with this quote ‘Develop a 
passion for learning, if student’s do they will never cease to grow.’ Every day at               
Orange High School, staff foster this approach to their teaching, caring for students 
and teaching students to believe in themselves and take every opportunity that comes 
their way.   
 
Best Wishes 
Helene Hamilton 
Relieving Principal 



Year 7 - 10 Parent 
Teacher Night  

 
 

will be held in the PAC  
on Monday 31st of July 

(Week 3)  
 

from 4pm - 7pm. 
 

The portal is now open for 
bookings. 



For more information about Kansei-Hagaki contest and prizes: 

http://jftor.org/hagaki-contest/ 

http://jftor.org/hagaki-contest/


Dear Parents and Carers 

Orange High School will transition to the new NSW Public Schools’ finance system and a new bank account on          

4 September 2017. 

To ensure a smooth transition, there will be changes to the way we accept payments from parents and carers.  

Direct deposits: As of 25 August 2017, we will no longer accept direct deposits into our current school bank          
account as we prepare to close this account and transition to the new one. Any payments made using direct  
deposit after this date cannot be properly allocated to a student’s account in a timely manner. Please ensure  

you have made any outstanding direct deposits before 25 August 2017.  
 

EFTPOS payments: We will not be able to accept EFTPOS payments between 29 August and 4 September 
2017. Please ensure that you have made any outstanding EFTPOS payments before 29 August, 2017. From 4 

September 2017, EFTPOS payments will be accepted as before.  
 

Cash and cheque payments: Between 29 August 2017 and 4 September 2017, we will also not be able to accept 
payments by cash or cheque as we prepare to close our current bank account and transition to the new one. 
Please ensure that you have made any outstanding cash or cheque payments before 29 August 2017.                   

From 4 September 2017, cash and cheque payments will be accepted as before. 
 

Online payments (POP): As of 25 August 2017, payments to our current online payment facility will cease.                
You will not be able to use the Department of Education’s Parent Online Payment (POP) system until                   
Wednesday 6 September. 
 

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we transition to our new finance system. If you have any            
questions, please contact our school office on 6362 3444 between 8.30am and 3.30pm. 

David Lloyd 
Principal  






